Capt. Paul R. Harrington, 0-440786, 77th Evacuation Hospital, A.P.O. 508, New York, N.Y.

Dear Paul:

I have had your fine letter on my desk for several weeks as one of the "musts", and I am going to write you at length before long, I hope. However, I am going to drop just a note to say hello before we leave today with the basketball team on our Eastern trip.

Bob and Eleanor are both at the University of Pennsylvania, and we play there in Philadelphia on December 30th. Mrs. Allen is making the trip and will spend a few days in Philadelphia with the children. Bob is doing splendidly in his medical work, and in a few weeks will be a junior.

We do appreciate the kind thought expressed in your letter, and our hearts go out to you at this Yuletide season.

With very best wishes for your success, I am

Very cordially yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH